
Preen Scene  
26th January 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Next Friday, 2nd February, we will be taking part in the NSPCC Number 
Day.  This is a day that raises much needed funds for the NSPCC volun-
teers.  They will be visiting us in the summer term to deliver an assembly 
and workshop.  As well as participating in fun maths activities during the 
day, children are invited to dress imaginatively in a number inspired outfit 
and bring a donation of £1.  Don’t forget your carrot and potato! 

Our PTA is still in need of volunteers to help with preparing the ground for the new play 
equipment at half term.  Any time that you can offer will be gratefully appreciated.  Without 
this preparation, the new equipment cannot be installed for the children during the Easter 
holidays.  

The PTA are also holding their AGM at Church Preen Village Hall on Thursday 24th February at 
7pm.  They are very friendly and refreshments will be served.  It is vital that you attend as 
without your support, they are now in a position that they may have to fold.  Over the years, 
the PTA have supported our school with fundraising events involving both adults and our chil-
dren which have paid for projects such as our guided reading books, playground equipment 
and IPads.  I am sure you are aware that school budgets are being increasingly squeezed and 
so, without your support, there would be little funding available for such projects.  

 

Mrs Phillips  

Head of School   

Cound Class 

Everyone continues to enjoy our class reading book Fantastic 
Mr Fox. We are getting very close to the end!  

In Geography we have been learning about the 4 countries 
that make up the United Kingdom, looking at the national 
emblems and flags of each. Last week we took a hot air bal-
loon journey from Church Preen to Shrewsbury taking in a 
bird's eye view of the earth beneath us. After half term we 
will be experiencing a different view of Shrewsbury when we 
visit for the day.  

Next Wednesday afternoon (31st), we will be taking part in a 
PE event at William Brookes School so PE kit should be worn 
to school. There will not be PE on Friday (2nd).  

Future dates:-Stay & Play 7/2, Dress to Impress Mufti Day 9/2  

For our D&T this term we are learning about freestanding 
structures. Please could we ask families to do donate the fol-
lowing to help us to explore different ways of joining and 
make prototypes 

Small and large cardboard tubes (we need lots of them!)- for 
Tuesday next week 

Small and large fairly thin cardboard boxes 

Small flat plastic trays. 

Any donations can be brought in as soon as possible please 
but especially cardboard tubes! 

Plus a friendly reminder that Mondays is when we share the 
Reception childrens scrapbooks and we really enjoy this ac-
tivity so please endeavour to send them in.  

Y1 and Y2 weekly spelling patterns covered in our lessons can 
be found on the Cound Class page of the website  



Severn Class  

Dear Parents,  

What a brilliant start to the term we’ve had! The children have explored OS 

maps of the local area and developed their scientific understanding of rocks 

and fossils during our topic this term – ‘Life on the Edge’. Our class reader, 

Lightning Mary by Anthea Simmons, has introduced us to inspiring histori-

cal figure Mary Anning, and her life as a fossil hunter! We have completed 

our folktales in English, and look forward to sharing them with Amy Doug-

las, professional storyteller, and author of Shropshire Folktales for Children. 

Amy will be visiting the school on Monday 29th January, to host an assem-

bly, book-signing, and storytelling workshop for our pupils. Take a look at 

our wonderful outdoor learning session, where we performed folktales from 

around the world, in front of the fire with a cup of hot chocolate! Magical moments in our 

learning such as this are treasured in Class Severn.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The children have been rehearsing for the Dance Festival with great creativity, focus, and 

teamwork. It is looking fantastic, and we hope to see you at the festival on Wednesday 7th 

February. Remember to book your tickets using the link below: 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/edgeartscentre/t-vvkxrrm  

 

 

 

This year, Church Preen pupils has been invited to participate in the Wenlock Olympian Live 

Arts Festival. We will perform a poem together as a group. Individuals are also invited to en-

ter the competition for poetry performance or prose reading. This wonderful opportunity will 

allow the children to develop their vocal skills, use of body language, and listening and inter-

acting with one another. These essential communication skills are skills for life, and I will 

always be on hand to support pupils entering the individual competition. 

Please see the letter sent on 25.1.24 for details.  

Upcoming Events: 

Amy Douglas, Storyteller Visit – Monday 29th January 

NSPCC Numbers Day – Friday 2nd February 

Safer Internet Day – Tuesday 6th February 

Dance Festival – Wednesday 7th February 

  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to ask. You can catch me on the playground 

at the start and end of day, email, or book an appointment via Mrs Plant in the office. Thank 

you for your continued support.  

 

Best wishes,  

Mrs Williams 

  

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/edgeartscentre/t-vvkxrrm




 

New events (in bold) so please keep an eye on the diary  

February  

2nd - NSPCC Numbers Day  

7th - Cound Class Stay & Play 

WBS KS2 Dance Festival 6pm 

9th - Dress to Impress Mufti Day  

Monday 12th - Friday 16th - HALF TERM  

21st - 22nd - Y5/Y6 Bikeability  

29th - PTA AGM 7pm Church Preen VH  

March  

Tuesday’s in March - Special Lunch Menu 

Monday 25th March - Friday 5th April - Easter Holidays  

April 

Thursday 11th to Friday 12th April - Y3/4 Residential  

May 

Monday 6th May - Bank Holiday  

Monday 27th - Friday 31st - HALF TERM  

Friday 19th July - End of Term  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         Are you following us on our 

social media platforms or missing out?  

Twitter: @churchpreen 

Facebook: @churchpreenprimaryschool 



 

 

 

https://shropshire.gov.uk/free-school-meals/
https://shropshire.gov.uk/free-school-meals/
https://shropshire.gov.uk/free-school-meals/




New workshops beginning in the Spring Term . Book Now  




